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July’s Speaker 
Guy Jeans 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

With more than 30 years of fly fishing and 
guiding experience, Guy Jeans has first 
hand experience in witnessing common 
mistakes that anglers make while fly fish-
ing. In addition to his observation, Guy has 
also had the opportunity to see the benefits 
associated with correcting these mistakes. 
Based on Guy's collection of information 
and teaching, he has created a visual pres-
entation entitled, “Top 20 Fly-Fishing Mis-
takes”. In this presentation, you will be 
provided with 20 of the most commonly 
made mistakes, as well as the correction of 
these mistakes. Guy will cover topics such 
as approaching fish correctly, proper cast-
ing, fly presentation and effective fly-
fishing techniques. 
-Full Bio on Page 11 

 

Bruce Bechard has organized a unique 
meeting format that offers members some-
thing different than meeting at the school. 
With help from Paul Woolery and Jon 

Hee, this  is THE event of the summer of 
2015.  Casting lessons will occur in late 
afternoon for those lucky enough to pre-
register, then a BBQ that is sure to rival 
any 4th of July picnic, and a program by 
well-known guide and fly shop owner, 

Guy Jeans. 

 

Some reminders are in order– Don’t forget 
a lawn chair, if you are in the casting clinic 
make sure to wear a broad brim hat and 
sunscreen, no smoking at any time, and 
drinking alcoholic beverages regulations 
are confusing and we will NOT serve  any 
alcohol. 
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Calendar of events: 

July- 

    2nd– VA Hospital AM group 
   15th- VA Hospital PM group 
   16th- VA Hospital AM group 

August- 

    6th– Lake Murray Casting Instruction 
   19th- VA Hospital PM group 
   20th– Los Willows Fishing Trip 
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Next Meeting 
Monday, July 6, 2015 

7:00 pm 
Tidelands Park 

Coronado 
 
 
 

Reminder 
No meeting in August 

 
 

San Diego Fly Fishers 
regretfully announce the passing of 
long time member. 

          Arthur Dilley 
 
Arthur Lee Dilley, 76, of Santee, Califor-
nia, passed away on May 29, 2015 while 
residing at Sharp Hospice Parkview 
Home in San Diego, California. Arthur 
was born on June 30, 1938, in Midland, 
Michigan to parents Joseph Jurkowski 
and Mildred Dodds and had the name 
Arthur Jurkowski until his mother mar-
ried Lemuel Dilley II and was adopted 
by his stepfather in 1943 and became 
Arthur Dilley.  
-continued next page 

July Meeting: In The Field at Tide-
lands Park City of Coronado 
Casting Lessons and BBQ plus a Speaker 
Presentation- 

Archive Version 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE: July 2015   Alan ThompsonAlan ThompsonAlan ThompsonAlan Thompson 
 
"Scholars have long known that fishing eventually turns men 
into philosophers.  Unfortunately, it is almost impossible to 
buy decent tackle on a philosopher's salary"  
- Patrick McManus 

I began writing this commentary the morn-
ing after the Great Annual Raffle and Silent 
Auction.  Bruce Michael and his co-chair 
Bruce Bechard has set a new standard for 
excellence which will make it difficult for 
future Raffle Chairs to meet or exceed. Lee 

MacIlravy was the MC for the event and 
did a fabulous job even as his throat was 
giving out toward the end.  Kudos to Jack 

Duncan as assistant MC and Sam and 
Mona handling  the vast number of tickets.  
The raffle and auctions were fast paced, 
well organized, and had something for eve-
ryone.  I won a fly box which my wife, 
%ancy, examined closely then stated “This 
looks like a great place to store my ear-
rings.” Oh well.  The most impressive out-
come of this event was that there were only 
two unclaimed prizes which indicate a 
great turnout of members and their friends. 
The big winner this night was the local 
programs that this money contributes fund-
ing to the betterment of local rivers, lakes, 
and educational programs.  Great job eve-

rybody, especially Bruce Michael. 

 

There are times when I feel like a mush-
room. One of those times occurred prior to 
our May meeting at Sequoia Elementary 
School when I walked into a meeting in the 
teacher’s lounge led by Jon Hee and Paul 

Woolery.  I was politely told to leave, ”Get 
Out!”  Was this a coup attempt?  Possible 
impeachment? Nah- it’s just members put-
ting together a program where my presence 
is not required.  They were planning the 
food at the up-coming BBQ at Tidelands 
Park organized by Bruce Bechard (see 

article on page 3).  

 

 The internal leadership of this organization 
is admired for their self-directed methods 
of looking at a challenge then meeting it 
head-on.  Micro-management is not spoken 

here and we are a better club for it. 
 
Another member who made a great com-
mitment to our cause is Fred Gregory. I 
received an e-mail from San Diego Com-
munity College District asking if we would 
like to offer an instructional fly fishing 
class to older adults who are looking for 
healthy and active life activities.  Fred 

made contact and has set July 31st as the 
day of instruction at Lake Murray.  We 
hope some of these students will gravitate 
to our sport.  Let’s also hope this is the 
start of a long term relationship with 
SDCCD. 
 
Summer is here and members and friends 
are all across the west in pursuit of elusive 
trouts, cutthroats, salmon, and other fishes.  
I am planning a trip to Montana in early 
July.  When my wife asked how long I was 
going, I told her about a month ( I can’t 
understand the ear-to-ear grin she flashed 
me). 
 
Follow the exploits of Lucky Ketcham, 

Bob Pharoah, %orb Spitzer, Jimmie 

Cannon, Bruce Harris, and Wayne Allen 

as theytackle the Green River of Utah on 
Lucky’s facebook page. Plenty of pictures 
and videos plus there are a few pictures 
found on page 6. 

 

Lee Anderson has asked me to remind the 
members of this club that he has been go-
ing to Lake Murray every Sunday morning 
to run the Casting Clinic/  He would like 
more company as he could have several 
new people show up and not be able to give 
lessons to everyone. Remember, this is a 

commitment our club has made to the 

local community and we need to ensure 

we can deliver instruction to everyone.   
 

A final note, an obituary can be found on 
page 1 for Arthur Dalley which marks 3 
consecutive months that the FinnyFacts  
has reported the passing of long-time mem-
bers.  Reporting the deaths of members and 
friends is a painful job as we have great 
admiration and friendship for everyone in 
this club, therefore as President, I say that 
there is a moratorium on any further deaths 
the rest of this year.   
 
There is no Finny Facts for August. 
 
 

Arthur Tilley continued 

 
He was a resident of San Diego, Califor-
nia since July of 1951 residing mostly in 
East County. He graduated from Helix 
High School in 1956 and went on to work 
as an Inspector in the Aerospace Industry 
for 30 years. Arthur's freetime was usually 
spent becoming an avid fisherman, trap 
shooting or hunting and  was a member of 
the Lakeside Sportsman's Club. 
 
Surviving family members include, one 
son, Arthur Dilley, one daughter, Shelley 
Lynn, stepson, Mark Leon Tipton, 
adopted daughter, Leann Stammen and 
one sister, Ruth Ann Herrington. He will 
also be missed by 10 grandchildren. He 
was preceded in death by his wife Janis 
Ann Dilley in 2012 and one daughter, 
Alice Dorothy Jurkowski Hooker Dilley 
wh o  p a ssed  a wa y  in  1 9 4 6 . 
 
No services are planned for at this time. 
Inurnment will be private. To leave a con-
dolence or for more information, please 
visit us at www.eastcountymortuary.com.  
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 Monthly Meeting at Tidelands Park 

Aerial  Photo of Tidelands Park  

There are picnic tables that may be available but 

don’t count on them. 

The Park is next to the Coronado Bay Bridge 
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 Raffle Review in Pictures and Words 

Extend an arm and pat yourself and your fellow SDFF 
members for another great June fundraiser.  Not only did 
you and fellow members donate, purchase raffle tickets 
and bid on auction items at a frenzied pace, you also 
brought friends who joined in our annual event.   
 
Many thanks to our MC’s Lee McElravy and Jack Duncan 
for keeping the event fun and raising a lot of monies for 
our ongoing conservation and outreach efforts.   
 
I wish to apologize to you the San Diego Fly Fishers and 
guests.  My personal error in judgment muddied the SDFF 
raffle waters by asking for additional bidding on already 
‘closed’ silent auction items.  Kindly accept my apology 
and understand that the MC’s, SDFF board nor anyone 
else had anything to do with my mental lapse.  Please be 
assured the integrity of SDFF’s silent auction long stand-
ing fundraiser will not be broken again. 
 
Kindly support those companies whose donations con-
tinue to insure our reaching our annual goal of $10,000.  
 
-submitted by Bruce Michael 
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Conservation 

Golden Trout 2015 

Once again a stalwart group of San Diego 

Fly Fishers with some family and friends 

drove through desert heat and up windy 

mountain roads to the Sequoia National 

Forest, and then hiked along a beautiful 

trail into the Golden Trout Wilderness to 

rebuild a cattle exclusion fence in our 

adopted meadow.  This year’s trip was 

early because we didn’t have to wait for the 

snow to melt.  Signs of the prolonged 

drought were everywhere: dead and dying 

trees, brown grass and drying streams.  But 

our little meadow, particularly the areas 

protected by the fence, were doing rela-

tively well. The rivulets that feed this 

golden trout spawning ground are being 

partially sustained by some early thunder-

storms, one of which we witnessed first-

hand on Saturday. As soon as we finished 

repairing the fence and were preparing to 

fish, BOOM: almost an inch of rain mixed 

with hail drenched us for several hours. 

Next time we won’t believe the weather 

re-

ports, and we will take our rain gear with 

us to the meadow.  It wasn’t much help 

stored back at camp.  Larry Sorensen and 

Bill Bacon prepared an amazing dinner 

while a roaring fire helped dry us out. Then 

our newest member Bob Payne, after catch-

ing beautiful golden for his first fish on a 

fly rod, warmed our hearts with some ex-

cellent cigars.      

   Sunday, dawned bright sunny and warm. 
Since the work was mostly done we headed 
to the meadow early to fish before the wind 
picked up.  The results can be seen in this 
picture of Lars’ 13 inch golden.  That may 

not seem like a big fish, but in this creek 
which sits at nearly 9,000 ft and is less than 
two feet wide in places, we have not seen 
anything over 10 inches in the nine years 
we have been taking care of the meadow.  
I’d like to believe that has something to do 
with the hard work we have done.  Cer-
tainly, the goldens are surviving the 
drought better in this meadow than in many 
other places. We should know more about 
the benefits of our efforts after we perform 

bioassessments next summer.  SDFF vol-
unteers performed a bioassessment in the 
meadow four years ago.  USFS biologists 
want us to do it again after five years.  We 
will see if keeping grazing cattle out of this 
little stream has helped it survive the 
drought.  
Special thanks go to Bruce Michaels who 
went up a day early to get a head start on 
putting the fence up and make sure we 
weren’t the first humans the fish saw this 
Spring.  He and his crew from SIO did the 
heavy work of carrying most of the new 
posts down to the meadow; a job normally 
reserved for USFS mules.  I particularly 

appreciate the great bottle of “Barbed Wire 
Meritage”.   
Great food, wine, beer and now cigars have 
become part of the tradition of these trips.  
Added to the feeling of accomplishment we 
receive from helping the beautiful golden 
trout in this remote wilderness, it makes 
our efforts very rewarding!  

For more information or to sign up for fu-

ture trips contact me at: conserva-

tion@sandiegoflyfishers.com 

Lars’ 13 inch Golden Trout ! 

The volunteers enjoying a warm fire after raising  the cattle exclusion fence. 
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 Green River in Pictures 

Wayne Allen and Bruce Harris 

Bob Pharoah and Flaming Gorge reservoir Rainbow 
    SMILE! 

%orb Spitzer and a beautiful rainbow from Green River 

Nice fish with scary person attached.  Using your 
rod this way will guarantee a visit to the DDS. 
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Fly of the Month    
Federation of Fly Fishers Fly of the Month February 2010 

MARCH BROW% 

 

 
 

By Bob Bates 

Anglers who live in an area that has 

streams with March Brown hatches 

are truly fortunate. The March Brown 

(Genus Rithrogena) is a clinger may-

fly that inhabits fast flowing streams. 

Where populations exist it is one of the 

earliest hatching mayflies, and it 

comes fairly large sizes (#12-14) 

which might be why it is so popular.  

People in Oregon are among the fortu-

nate ones; their March Browns hatch 

is in late February to March. In the 

higher altitude streams of the Rocky 

Mountains or Canada the hatch might 

be as late as mid-May. March Browns 

attract the trout, and the trout attract 

anglers. 

 

All of the March Brown patterns that I 
have photographed for the FFF Fly of the 
Month (FOM) have been at the NW Fly 
Tying & Fly Fishing Expo in Albany, 
Oregon. To see the other March Brown 
Patterns, see FOM October 2008, March 
Brown Soft Hackle and February 2009, 
March Brown Emerger. This adult March 
Brown (February 2010) was tied by 
Monica Mullen at the 2009 N.W. Fly 
Tying & Fly Fishing Expo in Albany, 
Oregon. 

 

Fish it with a floating line and a drag 

free float. Depending on conditions 

there are several ways to achieve a drag 

free float. You can cast a little upstream 

and let the fly float back to you. You 

can wiggle the rod before the line hits 

the water so it will land with a bunch of 

“S” curves. You can lean your body 

and rod upstream as far as possible 

before the line hits the water to throw 

an upstream bend in the line. Often fly 

casters in your local fly club will help, 

or you can talk to a FFF Certified Fly 

Casting Instructor. Certified instructors 

are listed on the FFF website: 

www.fedflyfishers.org. 

 

Materials list: 
Hook: Dry Fly: Size 10 
Thread: Gudebrod brown, 6/0 
Tails:  Microfibbetts, dark 
Post:  Antron yarn, brown 

Body:  Hackle quill, brown, tan, 
etc. 

Hackle: Brown 

Thorax: Dubbing, brown 

 

Tying steps: 
1. Line hook with thread. Start at front of 

hook and wind back to bend. 
 

2, Tie on four Microfibbetts to make a 

shank length Tail. Take a piece of 

thread and place it    around the back of 

the hook. Slide thread along the hook up 

to the bend, and between the Microfib-

betts to spread them with two fibers on 

each side. Then tie the thread down. 

3. Fold Antron yarn in half, and tie both 
pieces on at a point one third shank length 
back from the eye. 

 

4. Pull up Antron and wrap thread in 

front of Antron to hold it up. Then wrap 

thread around the base of the Antron to 

hold the four strands together. This is 

posting, and it gives a base for winding 

on the hackle. Build up a base of thread 

on the body for the quill. Leave the 

thread at the back of the hook. 

 

5. Tie on a feather quill by the tip just 

in front of the tail, and wind the thread 

forward  to  behind  the  post.  Monica 

keeps  the  quills  in  a  crock  pot  with 

warm water and a few drops of hair con-

ditioner. This keeps them pliable and eas-

ier to wrap. 

- continued page 10 
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   Fishing for Science Derby 
On Saturday, June 6th several San Diego Fly Fishers participated in this Derby to collect fish to be scientifically tested for contami-
nants in their flesh and have a fun time catching fishy.  Thanks to all who participated. 

Gary Strawn hogging the coffee when not on the bay fishing Fat-man Floating Alan Thompson 

Heading out– Gary Strawn   
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   The Kallis at Crowley Lake 

Surprise, we are not in %ew Zealand 
 
I am sure most of you know of Tom Loe 
and Sierra Drifters and some have fished 
with him.  Tom was a good friend of Bill 
Stroud, who Tom called “The Osprey.”  He 
is also a supporter of the club.  We booked 
three days of fishing with Tom on Crowley 
Lake. I must admit that fishing with Tom 
was beyond my expectations.  This was 
only the second time we have fished at 
home in the past twelve years.  I can assure 
you we will be going back to fish with 
Tom. 

 
 
Tom is an excellent guide and a pleasure to 
fish with.  His boat is equipped with latest 
equipment and very comfortable.  While on 
the lake, several of the other guides from 
Sierra Drifters were on the lake.  They 
were in constant communications with each 
others as to how the bite was going.  While 
it may have been slow in one part of the 
lake, the bit was strong in other areas.  So, 
based on this information, the different 
boats moved to the best location. 
 
We caught a good numbers of browns and 
rainbows in various sizes.  Some were 
quite nice as the pictures shows.  We were 
fishing various depths, but mostly around 
12 feet.  The ease of changing depths with 
Tom’s indicators was a breeze.  Tom 
would find the proper depth by attaching 
his forceps to the lower fly and lowered it 
till it hit the bottom.  He would than adjust 
the depth of the leader. 

 
We met several of the other guides and 
they were all knowledgeable and pleasant.  
It was interesting to see them out fishing 
the lake even when they didn’t have cli-
ents.  Seems to me, that is true dedication.  
 
A pleasant surprise was the S.S, Relief.  
Those who fished Crowley Lake know 
what I am referring to. 
 

We stayed in Mammoth Lakes, but found 
the 8000 foot altitude a little tough on us.  
Next time we will stay in Bishop, which is 
at 4000 feet. 
 
On the morning of the last day, we went to 
Tom’s home and met his wife Michele.  
We returned after fishing and then watched 
Tom feed the amazing amount of large fish 
in his pond.  Quite a sight. 
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   Sierra Backpack Trip– Pear Lake 

I had been wanting to do a backpacking 
trip for some time now. I asked S if she’d 
be interested in going to Sequoia to see 
some big trees, hike to an alpine lake and 
do some easy fishing. She grudgingly ac-
cepted and the planning began. 
 
Pear Lake is located at over 9000 feet and 
surrounded by cliffs. The water is unbe-
lievably clear and fed by snow that melts 
off of the many peaks surrounding the lake. 
The hike to the lake itself is an arduous 6.7 
miles. There is over a 2000 foot elevation 
gain and you feel every inch. Once at the 

top its a breathtaking site. You’re sur-
rounded by massive granite peaks, fish that 
breach the water as they go for their next 
meal and ancient foxtail pines that can live 
for thousands of years. 

 
 
Our plan was to stay for two nights but this 
was not to be as the weather turned foul 
mid-day the following day. As we were 
rushing to pack up our gear,  it started hail-
ing. There was no way we’d make through 
the day, much less the night in our back-
packing tent and gear. The decision had 
been made and it was a mad dash in the 
rain to get 6.7 miles down from the lake to 
the trail-head. 
 
As time passes, the more convinced I  am 
that the trip was worth every second. It was 
such a great experience to be in a place 
most people would never visit or see with 
their own eyes. My good friend Frank said 
something about his visit to Macchu Picchu 
a while back which was, “I’ve never seen a 
photograph which does it justice.” I agree 
and can say the same thing about Pear 
Lake. 
 
- borrowed from Ken Corona 
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Extra 

LAHONTAN CUTTHROAT 

TROUT RECOVERY – 

SUMMER 2015 
Dates:  June – September 2015  
 Places: Silver and Slinkard Creeks, CA 
  
Volunteers are needed this coming summer 
for a landmark conservation project in the 
Eastern Sierras. Take part in the restoration 
of Silver and Slinkard Creeks as habitat is 
returned to the region’s majestic native 
fish, the Lahontan cutthroat trout. This pro-
ject will occur from late June through Sep-
tember. 
 
Volunteers will work in conjunction with 
paid interns to clear brush around both wa-

terways, as well as assist in the removal of 

the invasive brook trout. Experience with 
hand and power tools will be particularly 
valuable. Participants will be asked to ar-
rive on a Thursday and contribute through 
the weekend. 
 
The project is a joint effort of a consortium 
of the region’s fly fishing and conservation 
groups, including the Southwest Council of 
the International Federation of Fly Fishers, 
Cal Trout, Trout Unlimited, California De-
partment of Fish and Wildlife. 
 
Please join us in this daunting yet reward-
ing undertaking, and in the process learn 
more about this coveted species and habi-
tat.  

For more information, con-

tact Jack Marshall at  

 

 

 
 
 

July Speaker: 
   Guy Jeans 
 
Fly fishing guide and Kern River Fly Shop  
Owner, Guy Jeans, has been fly fishing the 
Southern Sierra area for over 30 years. For 
the year of 2014, he has instructed and 
taught over 650 people and currently 
spends over 200 days a year guiding on the 
waters that cover a major portion of the 
Southern Sierra Region, which includes the 
Sequoia National Forest and the Golden 
Trout Wilderness. The majority of Guy's 
time is spent on the Kern River and its 
Tributaries.  Anglers come from all over 
the world to catch three of California's Na-
tive Trout which are found only in their 
native habitat throughout the Southern Si-
erra streams. These trout are California 
Golden Trout, the Kern River Rainbow, 
and the Little Kern Golden. 
 
In addition to guiding along the Kern 
River, Guy's expert guiding and superb 
teaching led him to being asked to be a host 
for fly fishing trips and to be a guide in 
Northwestern Montana. He also provides 
casting clinics and lectures at numerous 
sportsmen shows and events, and teaches 
fly fishing in the California surf. 
 
In 2004, Guy created and was a charter 
member of the Southern Sierra Fly Fishers 
Club located in Kernville, California. In 
2014, the Southern Sierra Fly Fishers re-
ceived the McKenzie Cup from the Interna-
tional Federation of Fly Fishers (IFFF) for 
their conservation work on the Kern River 
Rainbow as well as their very popular 
“Kids Fly Fishing Academy” held every 
spring. 
 
Guy is recognized as a IFFF Certified Cast-
ing Instructor and in 2012, received the 
“Lee Wulff Award” from the IFFF. He is the 
host of the critically acclaimed DVDs, Vol-

ume I “Sierra Fly Fishing - The Lower 

Kern River” and Volume II, “The Kern 

River in the Golden Trout Wilderness”. 

Guy occasionally writes fly fishing articles 
for magazines and newspapers such as 
Southwest Fly Fishing Magazine. Through-

out the year, Guy lectures and teaches at 
various clubs and events on the fly fishing 
opportunities of the Southern Sierra. He is 
a contractual fly designer for Solitude Fly 
Company. Guy's most popular design, the 
“Kern Emerger” series, is sold and fished 
internationally. 
Guy was born and raised in the beautiful 
coastal town of Ventura, California, where 
he enjoyed surfing and fishing. In addition 
to these activities, Guy made a living com-
posing, writing and performing music for 
various bands as a pianist/singer.  As a 
musician traveling to different areas of the 
west to perform, he discovered the Kern 
River and many other waters of the South-
ern Sierra. The love Guy developed for the 
waters he encountered over 30 years ago 
eventually led to pioneering a fly-fishing 
guide service, a fly-fishing school and 
opening, “Kern River Fly Shop”. In Guy's 
spare time, he still performs  today  with 
his newly-created band, “Stoneflys”. While 
promoting their CD, “Emergence” they 
perform at music festivals and various 
benefit concerts to raise money for breast 
cancer research and educational founda-
tions. 

 

Guy is recognized as a Pro Staff member 
for Redington Fly Rods and Hatch Reels. In 
addition, he is a Simms Guide Ambassador 
for Simms fishing products. You can learn 
more about Guy, the Kern River Fly Shop 
and the Kern River Fly Fishing Guide 

Tip of the Month 
 
A MOUSE TRAP PLACED O% 

TOP OF YOUR ALARM 

CLOCK WILL PREVE%T 

YOU FROM ROLLI%G OVER 

A%D GOI%G BACK TO 

SLEEP AFTER YOU HIT THE 

S%OOZE BUTTO%.  
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Future Events 
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 Future Events 2 

107th American Casting 

Association %ationals: 
Long Beach, Ca: July 28th- Au-

gust 1st-  
http://www.americancastingassoc.org/ 

This years host hotel is the Hotel Current. 
Call 800-990-9991 to receive the ACA rate 
of $109/night for Standard Double or 1 
King. This year's Tourament Committee 
shall consist of Steve Rajeff, Andy Statt, 
Larry Allen, Mark Tsunawaki and David 
Roberts.  
 
This event is hosted by the Long Beach 
Casting Club. 
 
—————————————————- 

- continue March Brown from page 7 

6. Wind quill forward carefully and se-

cure in front of post. Put a little head ce-

ment or Sally Hansen’s Hard as Nails on 

the quill. 

  

7. Select a hackle, and trim the barbs so 

there is a little stubble to help secure the 

hackle. Tie it on in front of post. Put a 

little brown dubbing on the thread, and 

wrap a thorax in front of and behind the 

post. Finish with thread behind the eye. 

 

8. Start wrapping hackle by putting the 

first wrap up the post, and putting each 

succeeding wrap under the preceding one. 

Tie off the hackle behind the eye, and 

trim excess. When asked how many 

wraps Monica said: “Use all of the 

feather.” Trim the thread, and trim the 

post about a shank length high. Put a 

drop of head cement on top of the 

hackle, and hold the fly so it runs down 

the barbs into the post 

 

Closing comments: You can make 

your own quills by burning off the 

barbs and dying them. However, it is 

easier and safer to buy them from Ca-

bela’s, Orvis, a local fly shop or some 

other supplier. This pattern floats well 

in the faster water where the Rithrogena 

lives. If you are new to fly fishing, talk 

to people at your local fly shop to see if 

the March Brown is in your area and 

when it hatches. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The flyer below is for informa-
tional purpose as some mem-
bers of our club are also mem-
bers of the International Fed-
eration of Fly Fishers.   
 
This Fly Fishing Fair is not the 
same as the Southwest Coun-
cil of IFFF Fly Fishing Faire.  
 
The Fly Fishing Faire  will oc-
cur from October 16th-18th at 
the Tri-County Fair Grounds in 
Bishop, California. 
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Funny Page 

FREE  CASTING  LESSONS 

EVERY  SUNDAY  9  AM--NOON 

Join the San Diego Fly Fishers at Lake Murray to cast or improve your skills. Free instruction is 

available. Bring your own equipment or use the club equipment, available from one of the instruc-

tors. DIRECTIONS--Take Interstate 8 to Lake Murray Boulevard. Go north on Lake Murray Boulevard 

to Kiowa Drive. Turn left and look for people casting just as you enter the park. 
Thatís our bunch. 

Separated At Birth ? 
Larry Sorensen      and            Popeye 
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LIFE MEMBERS 

Gordon Foster (in memoriam), Bill and Eileen Stroud (in mem), 

Bernie Hammes (in mem), Hugh Turner (in mem), Nancy Pitts, 

Bob Wisner (in mem), Ken Armer, Glen Paul (in mem), Betty 

Coram, Ned Sewell (in mem), John Kasten (in mem), 

Leo Bergevin (in mem), George Beach (in mem), Bob 

Camp (in mem), Marvin Darling, Gene Jerzewski (in mem), 

Oz Osborn (in mem), Robbie Robinson (in mem), John 

Gauld (in mem), Lloyd Jefferies (in mem), Doug Joseph, 

Gary Hilbers, Tom Smith, Bud Olsen 

HONORARY MEMBERS 

Jim Brown, Louisa Kassler (in memoriam), Hugh Marx (in 

memoriam), Bob Fletcher, Randy Ford, Allen Greenwood, 

Mike Rivkin, Bill Van Wulven, Larry Bottroff, Aubrey Wendling 

(in memoriam), Bob Berry 

Recipients of the: 

GORDON FOSTER MEMORIAL AWARD 

For unselfish and outstanding service to 

the fly fishing community 

1991-Ned Sewell 2004-Joe Bain 

1992-Bob Camp 2005-Jim Reeg  

1993-Bill & Eileen Stroud 2006-John Kasten 

1994-Ed Velton 2007-Lucky  Ketcham 

1995-Bob Wisner 2008-Louie Zimm 

1996-Gary Hilbers 2009-Warren Lew 

1997-Jack Bentley 2010- Paul  Woolery 

1998-Gordie Zimm 2011-Gary Strawn 

1999-Gretchen Yearous 2012-Lee McElravy 

2000-Tom Smith 2013-David Collins 

2001-Rose & Roger Yamasaki 2014– Lee Anderson 

2002-Larry Sorensen 

2003-Jim Tenuto 

 

Cut-off date for July 
Finny Facts is Friday- 
 June 19, 2015 
 
Send articles to: 
 Alan Thompson at 
finnyfacts@gmail.com 
 
 

      Send change of address information, 
     or Club membership renewal to: 

 
Alan Reoch  
Sandiegoflyfishers.com 
 
 
Also,  Visit our club’s website today for new 
pictures, articles, and other useful information. 
 WEB Address at bottom of this page. 
 

Recipients of the 

STROUD AWARD 
Jim BrownHHHHHHHHHH 2004 
Allen GreenwoodHHHHHHH 2005 
Hugh MarxHHHHHHHHH..  2006   
Mike RivkinHHHHHHHHH.  2007 
Bill Van WulvenHHHHHHH.  2008 
Larry BottroffHHHHHHHH..  2009 
Gary StrawnHHHHHHHHH 2010 
Bob FletcherHHHHHHHHH 2011 
Bill and Eileen StroudHHHHH 2012 
Paul WooleryHHHHHHHH.. 2014 

EILEEN STROUD 

CONSERVATION FUND 
Donations   

are gratefully accepted 
Make checks payable to  

Eileen Stroud Conservation 
Fund 

 

Mail to: 

Stroud Conservation 

Fund 1457 Morena Blvd 

San Diego, CA 92110 
 

All funds collected in Eileen's name will be donated to 

fresh water fish conservation or research programs in San 

Diego County. 



 

 

San Diego Fly Fishers 
2015 Directors  

Alan ThompsonHHHHH.. President 
........................................... Newsletter  
Bruce Michael HHH.. Vice-President 
HHHHHHHH..Annual Fund Raiser 
Bruce Harris ......................... Treasurer 
Bob Blazer ................... Refreshments 
Bruce Bechard .................... Programs 
HHHHHHHH..Annual Fund Raiser 
Don Davis ...... FFF Southwest Council 
.................................... Video & Library 
Jack Duncan-HHHHH..Rod Building 
Fred Gregory........................ Secretary  
Preston Parrett HHHHH.... At-Large 
Alan Reoch .....................Membership 
Kurt Ruble ........................... Programs 
Gary Strawn .................. Conservation 
Steve Vissers .......Media Coordination 
Lew Walsh ........................Door Prizes 
 

Other Chairpersons 
Lee Anderson ..........Fly Casting Clinic 
Lucky Ketcham .......... Fly Tying Clinic 
David Collins ................... Web Master 
Art Reifman ....Project Healing Waters 

Monthly Meeting 
First Monday 
7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 
Sequoia Elementary 
School 
690 Limerick Ave. 
San Diego, CA 92117 

Fly Tying Congress 
Thursdays 6:30-8:30 
 
San Carlos Rec. Ctr. 
6445 Lake Badin Ave. 
San Diego, CA 92119 
 
 
Fly Casting Clinic 
Every Sunday 9 to 
noon. 
 
Lake Murray 
Kiowa Dr. 
San Diego, CA 92119 

 

San Diego Fly Fishers 
10601-G Tierrasanta Blvd. #327 

San Diego, CA 92124 

Affiliate Club of the  
International  

Federation of Fly Fishers  
 

Since 1962 


